
WAC 51-56-0300  Chapter 3—General regulations.
301.2.2 Standards. Standards listed or referred to in this chapter or 
other chapters cover materials which will conform to the requirements 
of this code, when used in accordance with the limitations imposed in 
this or other chapters thereof and their listing. Where a standard 
covers materials of various grades, weights, quality, or configura-
tions, the portion of the listed standard that is applicable shall be 
used. Design and materials for special conditions or materials not 
provided for herein shall be permitted to be used by special permis-
sion of the authority having jurisdiction after the authority having 
jurisdiction has been satisfied as to their adequacy in accordance 
with Section 301.2.
301.3 Alternative Materials and Methods of Construction Equivalency. 
Nothing in this code is intended to prevent the use of systems, meth-
ods, or devices of equivalent or superior quality, strength, fire re-
sistance, effectiveness, durability, and safety over those prescribed 
by this code. Technical documentation shall be submitted to the au-
thority having jurisdiction to demonstrate equivalency. The authority 
having jurisdiction shall have the authority to approve or disapprove 
the system, method, or device for the intended purpose. Where the al-
ternate material, design or method of construction is not approved, 
the code official shall respond in writing, stating the reasons why 
the alternative was not approved.

However, the exercise of this discretionary approval by the au-
thority having jurisdiction shall have no effect beyond the jurisdic-
tional boundaries of said authority having jurisdiction. An alternate 
material or method of construction so approved shall not be considered 
as in accordance with the requirements, intent or both of this code 
for a purpose other than that granted by the authority having juris-
diction where the submitted data does not prove equivalency.
310.4 Use of Vent and Waste Pipes. Except as hereinafter provided in 
Sections 908.0 through 911.0 and Appendix C, no vent pipe shall be 
used as a soil or waste pipe, nor shall any soil or waste pipe be used 
as a vent.
312.6 Freezing Protection. No water, soil, or waste pipe shall be in-
stalled or permitted outside of a building, in attics or crawl spaces, 
or in an exterior wall unless, where necessary, adequate provision is 
made to protect such pipe from freezing. All hot and cold water pipes 
installed outside the conditioned space shall be insulated to a mini-
mum R-3.
312.7 Fire-Resistant Construction. All pipe penetrating floor/ceiling 
assemblies and fire-resistance rated walls or partitions shall be pro-
tected in accordance with the requirements of the building code.
[Statutory Authority: RCW 19.27.031 and 19.27.074. WSR 16-02-044, § 
51-56-0300, filed 12/30/15, effective 7/1/16. Statutory Authority: RCW 
19.27.074, 19.27.031 and chapters 19.27 and 34.05 RCW. WSR 13-04-054, 
§ 51-56-0300, filed 2/1/13, effective 7/1/13; WSR 10-03-101, § 
51-56-0300, filed 1/20/10, effective 7/1/10. Statutory Authority: RCW 
19.27.190, 19.27.020 and chapters 19.27 and 34.05 RCW. WSR 07-01-094, 
§ 51-56-0300, filed 12/19/06, effective 7/1/07. Statutory Authority: 
RCW 19.27.031 and 19.27.074. WSR 04-01-110, § 51-56-0300, filed 
12/17/03, effective 7/1/04; WSR 02-01-114, § 51-56-0300, filed 
12/18/01, effective 7/1/02.]

Certified on 10/25/2019 WAC 51-56-0300 Page 1


		2019-10-24T08:49:40-0700
	Electronic transmittal




